ACCESS COMMITTEE MINUTES
GOLDEN RULE BUILDING

85 E 7TH PL., ST. PAUL, MN 55101

JUNE 6, 2013

AGENDA

1. Call to Order & Introductions

2. Approval of Agenda

3. Approval of Minutes

4. Capitol Restoration Update

5. State Park Promotion Update

6. Viking Stadium Update

7. Saints Stadium Update

8. Light Rail Update

9. Metro Mobility

10. New/Old Business

11. Adjourn

CALL TO ORDER & INTRODUCTIONS

The chair called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m. Bob Johnson, Nate Aalgaard, Kim Tyler, Steve Grams, and ex-officio Linda Lingen were present. Staff members Margot Imdieke Cross, Abdihakin Abdi and Elizabeth Demski were also present.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA & MINUTES

Kim Tyler motioned for approval of the June agenda; Steve Grams seconded the motion. It was approved by unanimous voice vote.

Bob Johnson motioned for the approval of the March meeting minutes; Steve Grams seconded the motion. The motion was approved with Kim Tyler abstaining.

CAPITOL RESTORATION REPORT
Margot Imdieke Cross reported on the restoration of the Capitol. Money has been earmarked for upgrades with access at the Capitol. Funds have also been approved for the construction of a new Senate office building to be built on accessible parking lot B. January of 2014 is the start date. MSCOD will be active in lobbying for access and parking.

STATE PARK PROMOTION

Stuart and Margot Cross completed the survey of Wm. O’Brian State Park; they found eleven pages of items to be corrected before the promotional videotape can be made. This is scheduled for next spring. MSCOD will try to have all six parks scheduled for promotion surveyed by September 1, 2013. It was recommended the committee invite a representative of the DNR to our October meeting.

VIKING STATIUM UPDATE/SAINTS STADIUM
Nate Aalgaard and Steve Grams attended the June 5, 2013 presentation of the Viking stadium plans by Ed Rother representing HKS Design. They reported on the accessible features and concerns with them.
Accessible seating is spread throughout the stadium. There are 132 mid-level (levels 3-4) accessible and companion seats with good sight lines. However, on the upper (7th) level there are no ADA bathrooms or concessions. On the lower level (1st) near the playing field accessible seating is accessed by means of platform lifts. Steve Grams was concerned that no provision is being made for a back up system. Both were concerned that not enough elevators are planned.

Margot Imdieke Cross had nothing to report on the planned Saints stadium.

LIGHT RAIL UPDATE

Margot Imdieke Cross reported that the light rail was testing cars and putting up wires; it is scheduled to open next year. Margot rode the new rail car and was unhappy with the design. There are only flip-up seats, the designated access space has been removed and the bike rack has been reduced. It was suggested the committee tour and ride the LRT the day before the October meeting and that the committee invite a representative from MTC to the meeting.

METRO MOBILITY

Mark Hughes reported that ridership has increased on Metro Mobility. He is still trying to get a program audit.
NEW/OLD BUSINESS

Margot Imdieke Cross reminded the committee of the ADA celebration on July 26, 2013.

ADJOURN

Kim Tyler motioned to adjourn; Nate Aalgaard seconded the motion. It was approved by voice vote. The chair adjourned the meeting at 10:16 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Elizabeth A. Demski
PAGE  
1

